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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   
through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  
by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

 

Happy Father’s Day to the Men of the Parish! 
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rgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neault. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Nate Svoboda                                natesvoboda@gmail.com 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday, Tuesday & Friday   9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30                                                
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website  or contact          

Jan Jacobs, Bookkeeper                                                                                
janjacobs@wideopenwest.com     

for more information 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of June 8 & 9, 2013 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  15,839.66 
Loose Offering            $    1,956.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    2,097.75 
Facility Maintenance           $        75.00 
Debt Reduction            $       577.00    
Misc Income                    $     2,357.08 
Total Income            $  22,902.49 
 

Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 6/9/13)            $ 1,314,900.10 
YTD Budgeted Income (7/1/12-6/9/13)         $ 1,359,663.50 

  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits              51 
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IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

Hello all 

ST. JOHN NEUMANN TO AID IN OKLAHOMA RECOVERY EFFORTS 

You have an opportunity to help the victims of the tornadoes that hit Oklahoma by donating the following items:                                                                                  
new blankets, pillows, towels, and wash cloths.                                                                                                                                        

Tags will be available the weekend of June 15th & 16th in the gathering area.                                                                                                       
A truck will be in our parking lot to pick up your items after all masses the weekend of June 29th & 30th. 

Hello 

I wanted to let you all know about some stuff going on with the Screen Displays/PPT we have prior to and during masses.  
First I know that many of you have noted the yellow in the center, well that has nothing to do with the bulbs it is actually 
the projectors themselves.  They are old and slowing going.  We are hanging on to them till they do go, reason, they are a 
tad pricey and they do still work.  So as long as they are working we will use them.  However, we are going to do couple 
things with the PPT, unrelated to the projectors themselves. 

We are going to be taking some things down from the PPT display during the liturgy itself. 

How this came about was a concern I had, a concern I approached both worship and parish council about.  that was having 
the “Our Father” on the PPT.  Personally I never understood why a basic fundamental prayer is on the PPT.  Then I found 
that many of our older kids in religious formation could not recite the “Our Father.”  Not that having the prayer on the PPT 
is the reason, but at the same time it does enable the lack of knowing a fundamental prayer our youngest children should 
know. I will be honest I am not a big fan of the PPT to start with but at the same time I recognize the aid it is for many of 
you.  So I would never get rid of it completely but I do think it is time to limit what we do have displayed. 

First, what is displayed during the liturgy is going to be in white with black background with print that is easily read.  I have 
noticed and heard many people say to me, the print is hard to read sometimes especially with the background color.  Also, 
the purpose of the display is to make it easier for you to see the words of the music, etc.  By putting background imagery, 
not only does it make it more difficult to read, but we are also telling you what image to create in your own mind rather 
than allowing God to create that image. 

Second there are a number of things we will remove from the PPT display during the liturgy.  For one, as I already ad-
dressed, the  “Our Father.” 

Other things we are planning on taking down are: 

The responses “and with your spirit.” 

The Confiteor, which is the “I confess to all mighty God …..” which we say at the beginning of mass. 

The Lamb of God 

The response “Lord I am not worthy that you should enter under my roof, but only say the word and my soul shall 
be healed” 

I think after a year and a half most of us, if not all pretty much know these responses.  For those of us who are still con-
cerned, we continue to have the cards in the pockets of the chairs to help you out. 

The Gloria, Psalm Response, Music and the Profession of Faith will remain.  We are going to begin this process sometime in 
mid July but I just wanted to give you some fore warning about all that is happening. 

 

Peace 

Fr Ron Richards 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

                            rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

June 22  is Saint Thomas More’s feast day.  Thomas was a 
lawyer, statesman & author.  In his lifetime he held many 
public offices including Lord Chancellor from 1529 –1532. 
He was canonized in 1935 by Pius XI.  More is also        
venerated in the Anglican Church.  More is mostly       
remembered for his refusal to accept Henry VIII’s claim 
to be supreme head of the Church of England.  If you 
have never seen Paul Scofield play Thomas More in the 
movie A Man for All Seasons I urge you to see it!  It is one 
of my all time favorite movies.  Man for All Seasons was       
originally a play by Robert Bolt. It was first performed in 
London opening at the Globe Theatre on July 1, 1960. It 
later found its way to Broadway. The movie with Paul 
Scofield came in 1966. 

Thomas More refused to endorse King Henry VIII’s plan 
to divorce Katherine of Aragon; He refused to attend the 
coronation of Anne Boleyn in June 1533; and didn’t like 
Henry’s denial of the Pope’s authority.  One of my       
favorite lines from the movie, when Thomas More is 
speaking: "What matters is not that it's true, but that I 
believe it; or no, not that I believe it, but that I believe 
it." More fears that if he breaks with his conscience, he 
will be damned to hell, while his friends are more con-
cerned with holding onto their own earthly power. More 
was found guilty of treason and  beheaded  on July 6, 
1535. More's final words  were: "The King's good          
servant, but God's First." 

Rick Cucchi 

Director of Music Ministries 

Solanus Casey Center Golf Outing  

Gather your foursome for the 10th Annual 
Golf Outing,   Saturday, August 3, at the NEW 
location, Greystone Golf Club, 67500 Mound 
Road, Romeo. The 8:30 AM shotgun start will be followed 
by a 2 PM lunch. The day includes a continental breakfast 
(7:30-8:15 AM), 18 holes of golf, cart and lunch. Registra-
tion is $100 per person. Don’t golf? Join us for lunch ($50 
for lunch only). Proceeds of the event benefit the Solanus 
Casey Center. Tickets, lunch tickets, golf tee sponsorships, 
or event contributions can be made by calling 313.579.2100, 
ext. 153.  



 

VACATION BIBLE 

SCHOOL  

June 24th  -28th 
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CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

REGISTRATION CONTINUES 

in the Religious Formation Office: 

734-455-5986 

or go to www.stjohnneumann.us  

Please follow the link to view and 

print the Vacation Bible School             

registration form. 

 

 Today’s gospel story ( Luke 7:36—8:3) is a wonderful story about     
forgiveness.  The story reminds us to be forgiving, not to judge others and to 
be thankful for the forgiveness we have received—all in one story!  We hear 
about the woman who comes uninvited to the dinner of Simon and washes 
and anoints Jesus’ feet, a gracious act in Jesus’ time.  Simon is indignant that 
Jesus would allow this to happen for Simon knows of the woman’s sinfulness.  
Jesus on the other hand acknowledges her sorrow and her love for God.   

 Jesus explains her heart to Simon by telling the story of two people in 
debt, one for a little and one for a lot.  Both are forgiven their debt.  Who will 
love the person forgiving the debt more?  I love Simon’s reluctant reply, “The 
one, I suppose, whose larger debt was forgiven.”  What I hear, for myself, is 
not to judge others’ “terrible wrongs”  but to have great thankfulness for all 
the forgiveness I have received.  And... be  like Jesus...free with handing out 
forgiveness. 

 This story reminds me of one of my favorite psalms, Psalm 103,  and 
the melody written for it by Jeanne Cotter.  It is #99 in the Gather hymnal.  
“The Lord is kind and merciful; the Lord is kind and merciful... Slow to anger... 
rich in kindness... the Lord is kind and merciful.”  Can you hear the melody?   

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL is coming! 

 June 24th  -28th 

9:30 a.m.—12:45 p.m. 

For students entering            

Kindergarten through                

5th grade in                             

September, 2013      

 

 



FA I T H  W O R K S         Gene Kijek 
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William Holman Hunt made his fame by 
painting scenes rich with Christian sym-
bolism in a detailed, realistic style. His 

most famous painting debuted in 1853 at a Lon-
don exhibition. “Light of the World” portrayed 
Jesus knocking at the door. The night scene was 
light by a lamp Jesus held up in his other hand. 
In the background, there was a neglected, yet 
lush undergrowth. You may have heard the 

story about the 
painting. According 
to the fable, he re-
vealed the painting 
first to family and 
friends. They knew 
he was proud of his 
extreme attention to 
detail, so they in-
spected the painting 
carefully. Suddenly, 
someone spoke up, 
“Did you forget 
something?” 
 “No,” Hunt 
said, “what?” 
 “Jesus can’t 
open the door. The 
door doesn’t have a 
handle.” 
 “No, I didn’t 
forget. The door 
represents the heart 
of the person and 
the handle is on the 
inside. Jesus knocks 
at the door, but only 

the person can let him in.” 
 Regardless whether the story is true or 
not, the painting makes a very clear point. 
When we invite Jesus into our hearts, we make 
him an honored guest. Letting him in requires 
repentance. Making him an honored guest re-
quires hospitality. For a Christian, repentance 
and spiritual hospitality are interwoven. 
 Reflect on Hunt’s painting. Imagine that 
your have opened the door and Christ has en-
tered. What accommodations do you offer him? 
Now, consider that Christ lives in others. How 
do you open your heart to them? What accom-
modations do you offer them? 

 
BBBBBBBBLESSINGLESSINGLESSINGLESSINGLESSINGLESSINGLESSINGLESSING        OFOFOFOFOFOFOFOF         FFFFFFFFATHERSATHERSATHERSATHERSATHERSATHERSATHERSATHERS        

    

God of all love,God of all love,God of all love,God of all love,    

we ask you to bless all fathers, we ask you to bless all fathers, we ask you to bless all fathers, we ask you to bless all fathers,     

grandfathers, godfathers,                                   grandfathers, godfathers,                                   grandfathers, godfathers,                                   grandfathers, godfathers,                                   

adoptive fathers, foster fathers, stepfathers. adoptive fathers, foster fathers, stepfathers. adoptive fathers, foster fathers, stepfathers. adoptive fathers, foster fathers, stepfathers.     

and those men who treat us with fatherly care,and those men who treat us with fatherly care,and those men who treat us with fatherly care,and those men who treat us with fatherly care,    

this day and every day.this day and every day.this day and every day.this day and every day.    

    

Their love for us Their love for us Their love for us Their love for us     

has been a sign of your love for us.has been a sign of your love for us.has been a sign of your love for us.has been a sign of your love for us.    

Their continuous concern Their continuous concern Their continuous concern Their continuous concern     

for our needs and wellfor our needs and wellfor our needs and wellfor our needs and well----beingbeingbeingbeing    

mirrors your care for us.mirrors your care for us.mirrors your care for us.mirrors your care for us.    

    

Bless them this dayBless them this dayBless them this dayBless them this day    

with your strength and your love,with your strength and your love,with your strength and your love,with your strength and your love,    

with your understanding and compassion.with your understanding and compassion.with your understanding and compassion.with your understanding and compassion.    

    

Bless them with joy, love, laughterBless them with joy, love, laughterBless them with joy, love, laughterBless them with joy, love, laughter    

and pride in their childrenand pride in their childrenand pride in their childrenand pride in their children    

and surround them with many good friends.and surround them with many good friends.and surround them with many good friends.and surround them with many good friends.    

    

Bless them with happiness and good health,Bless them with happiness and good health,Bless them with happiness and good health,Bless them with happiness and good health,    

with peace and contentmentwith peace and contentmentwith peace and contentmentwith peace and contentment    

that they may live with you forever.that they may live with you forever.that they may live with you forever.that they may live with you forever.    

    

We pray for our FathersWe pray for our FathersWe pray for our FathersWe pray for our Fathers    

in the name of the Father, in the name of the Father, in the name of the Father, in the name of the Father,     

and of the Son,and of the Son,and of the Son,and of the Son,    

and of the Holy Spirit.and of the Holy Spirit.and of the Holy Spirit.and of the Holy Spirit.    

Amen.Amen.Amen.Amen.    

WWWWHEREHEREHEREHERE    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    
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Greetings and Salutations, 

In today’s Gospel we meet a sinful woman who 
loves Jesus.  This is a pure image of adoration.  This 
unnamed woman brings her tears to wash the tired 
feet of Jesus, and using her hair as a towel to dry 
them.  She then brings out a small jar of ointment to 
soothe and comfort his feet.  In her sinfulness, she 
came to Jesus to adore the best way she knew how; 
with a gentle touch, while doing the most basic task 
of washing dirty feet.  How do you show your love 
for Jesus?     

Have a great week everyone and in honor of             
Father’s Day and to my own Father who is at eternal 
rest with our Savior, I would like to share this poem 
I found in my travels.   

The Author is unknown. 

WHAT MAKES A DAD? 

What Makes a Dad, God took the strength of a 
mountain, 

The majesty of a tree, the warmth of a summer sun, 
the calm of a quiet sea, 

The generous soul of nature, the comforting arm of 
night, the wisdom of the ages, 

The power of the eagle’s flight, 

The joy of a morning in spring, the faith of a mustard 
seed, 

The patience of eternity, the depth of a family need, 

Then God combined these qualities, when there was 
nothing more to add,  

He knew His Masterpiece was complete, and so, 
called it – DAD. 

 

Peace to you, and one last message:                         
HAPPY BIRTHDAY FATHER RON! 

Sabrina Queen 

WHAT ARE MY ENVELOPES USED FOR: 

Every other month you receive a packet of envelopes. 
Each envelope is used for different purposes. 
The white envelope, Weekly Sunday Offering; 

These are used to pay expenses of the parish 
including payroll, utilities, and programs of the 
parish, supplies like hosts and wine and all 
other operating expenses of the parish. 

Your gold, Mission Envelope; 
These are sent to the Archdiocese each month 
as a donation to the missions of the                 
Archdiocese. 

You grey and white, Debt Reduction; 
 These are used to help pay off the current 
$166,000 debt of the parish. 
Your blue, Facility Maintenance; 

These are used for the maintenance expenses 
of operating this large facility, St. John           
Neumann Church and the grounds. 

Children’s Envelopes; 
 Like the Sunday Offerings envelopes, these are 
used to pay off Parish expenses. 
 
There are always purple and white envelopes on the 
credenzas. These are in case you forget yours. 
 
To make contributing easier for you, we do offer two 
ways you can donate by way of electronic contributions. 
You can go onto our website at 
www.stjohnneumann.us and click onto the Online        
Giving icon to set up and process your contributions 
similar to paying your bills online, or you can have us 
process your contributions by filling out the blue ACH 
forms found on the credenzas in the gathering area. 
 
If you contribute electronically, we do not send you    
envelopes. This saves the parish the expense of             
envelopes and postage. You will receive a contribution 
statement for tax purposes at the end of the year        
regardless of how you contribute as long as we have a 
record of your contribution. 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 

Effective June 17 through September 2,2013 

Monday thru Thursday 8am—5pm 

Friday 8am—4pm 

Saturday 8:30am-12:30pm 

Sunday 9am-2pm 

HAVE A SAFE AND FUN SUMMER! 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            
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Saint John Neumann Youth Ministry and the whole Saint John Neumann parish community are so very 
proud of our senior’s accomplishments today!  Graduation is such a special time and we are blessed that 
you have allowed us to celebrate it with you.  Please know that your Parish is always a place you can turn 
to in order to receive support, love and faith-encouragement.  Stay close to Jesus as life takes you to 
many places, it will be the best decision you make! 

Before you were even formed, God knew you. 

While in your Mother's womb, God named you. 

At your birth, God's breath filled you with life. 

Today we celebrate what you have become 

at this moment in time. And so we pray, 

 

God of our beginnings, 

We thank you for the gifts of these graduates; 

their excitement, their awesome wonder and 

curiosity, 

their open speech and encouraging words. 

Their contributions have blessed and challenged 

us, 

and we have become a richer  

and more diverse community because of them. 

As they step forward into the world that awaits, 

comfort their fears with the full knowledge of 

your divine presence. 

Strengthen their resolve to walk in the footsteps 

of Jesus 

as modern-day disciples in a world that needs 

their spirit. 

Guide their feet as they move through life,  

protecting them from the pitfalls of darkness  

while they help to lead future generations  

into the warmth and promise of your light. 

 

We ask this blessing upon each of them, 

In the name of the Father, the Son, and the Holy 

Spirit. 

AMEN! 

*http://www.nfcym.org/resources/ymrm/
gradbless.htm 

Blessing of Graduates 
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Attention Parents!  Enroll your son or daughter in an evening basketball camp this summer at All 

Saints Catholic School!  The camps are run by ASCS alum Matt Jenkins.  Matt was a three year starter   

at Father Gabriel Richard High School (Ann Arbor) and All League and All Area as a senior.  In college, 
he was a two year starter, NAIA Scholar Athlete and Wolverine Hoosier Athletic Conference Scholar 

Athlete.  Matt has also coached the ASCS Varsity “A” Girls Basketball Team, Plymouth Force AAU  pro-

gram, and All Star Basketball Camps for four years. 

Camps are for boys and girls who will enter 4th-9th grade in the fall.  The basketball camps will be held 

over two sessions.  The first session will be held on Tuesday and Thursday nights June 25-      

July 18 from 7:30-9pm.  The second session will run from July 23-August 15, also on Tuesday 

and Thursday nights from 7:30-9pm.  

 This is a great way for students to improve skills, get some great exercise, and have fun in the 

summer   evenings!  For more information, please contact Matt Jenkins at                              

mmjenkins1@gmail.com or call All Saints Catholic School:  (734) 459-2490. 

We would like to thank everyone from  St. 
John Neumann that helped make this years 
Relay For Life such a success.  We had an 
amazing weekend and we reached our 

fundraising goal. We appreciate everyone's support.     
Together we will continue the fight to find a cure!     
Thanks, Lori Wagoner and Stella Krupanski. 

Office of Priestly Vocations 

Pray for the Camino Pilgrims! 

Buen Camino! This is the greeting that will most regularly be received by the thirty-seven men who will be travelling along 
the Camino de Santiago (Way of St. James) with Fr. Tim Birney, Director of Priestly Vocations. The translation of this greet-
ing is, “Good Way” and is the traditional blessing for Camino pilgrims. The pilgrimage will be from June 10-19, 2013 and the 
group is composed of 28 discerners, 5 seminarians, 3 priests, and 1 Bishop. The support and prayers of the people from the 
Archdiocese of Detroit has been overwhelming and much appreciated. Be assured of their prayers for you during the pil-
grimage. Learn more about the pilgrimage and follow them along ‘the Way’ at their blog: vocationcamino.wordpress.com.  
Contact Fr. Tim Birney, Director of Priestly Vocations:  313-237-5875 or visit our website for more information: 
www.detroitpriest.com. Follow us on Facebook: Office of Priestly Vocations or Twitter @DetroitPriest. 
Vocations, one of the seven mission priorities for the Archdiocese of Detroit! 

LEGION OF MARY 

SILENT RETREAT 2013 

Come join us at the St. Paul of the Cross Retreat 

House on July 19th thru 21st for a spiritually   

powerful weekend retreat.  The retreat master 

is Fr. Hugh    Gillespie.  Fr. Gillespie will speak 

about the True     Devotion to Mary.  All are     

welcome to participate in this weekend retreat 

sponsored by the Legion of Mary. 

The legionofmarymirchigan.org website has all 

the information necessary to register for the 

retreat or call Brenda Hayes at 248-862-5105 for 

more information. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, June 17 Tuesday, June 18 Wednesday, June 19 

2 Corinthians 6:1-10 2 Corinthians 8:1-9 2 Corinthians 9:6-11 

Matthew 5:38-42 Matthew 5:43-48 Matthew 6:6,16-18 
       

Thursday, June 20 Friday, June 21  Saturday, June 22               

2 Corinthians 11:1-11 2 Corinthians 11:18,21-30 2 Corinthians 12:1-10 

Matthew 6:7-15  Matthew 6:19-23 Matthew 6:24-34

        

       

TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Sunday, June 23, 2013  

Zechariah 12:10-11;13:1 Galatians 3:26-29 Luke 9:18-24 

     

                                       
Monday, June 17, 9:00a.m.    

Tom & Marlene Tipi  

Tuesday, June 18  9:00 a.m. 

Robert Lewandowski (Judy Lewandowski) 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Friday, June 21 

Gustavo Cardona  (Family) 

Irene Gondek (Connie Salley) 

Int. of Raymond Rzepecki, Jr. (Judy Lewandowski) 

Natalie  Salazar (Family) 

Int. of Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Saturday, June 22, 4:30p.m. 

Steve Berecz (Char & Chester Saczyk) 

Arthur Hallas (Christine  Redlin) 

Int. Jim & Marge Najarian –50th Wedding Anniv   

Linda Spates  (Annie Marx) 

Stella Storc (Tony & Pat Sokolowski) 

Sunday, June 23 

8:30a.m. 

Louis & Flora Bennett  (Family) 

John Grodus (Alice Grodus)  

Doris Osewicz (Family) 

John Saliba  (Carrie Saliba) 

James Switaj  (Family) 

Elaine Weiss (Family) 

10:30 a.m. 

James Frawley (Wife, Barbara) 

Raymond Gostomski (Family) 

Joseph Kennedy (daughter, Barbara) 

Giuseppe & Assunta Perri (Domenica Perri Family)  

Sally Taylor (Ron & Sue Aho) 

Paul Tower—17th Anniv (Diane Tower) 

12:30 p.m. 

Int. Carole Montilla Agoncillo  (Rene Montilla) 

Flor Mejia (Salazar Family) 

Javier Mejia (Salazar Family) 

  

 

 

    

Sunday, June 16 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

10:30am  Baccalaureate Mass 

Happy Fathers Day 

Monday, June 17 

9:00am  Liturgy 

6:30pm  Square Dancing 

Tuesday, June 18 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Wednesday, June 19 

6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 

7:00 pm   OA 

7:00 pm   FA 

8:00 pm  AA 
Thursday, June 20 

7:00pm  Parish Council 

7:30pm  Alzheimer Mtg 

7:30pm  Women’s AA 

Friday, June 21 

8:15am  Stations of the Cross 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, June 22 

4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, June 23 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

 

 NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE                                          
St. John Neumann                                                                         
Monday, Tuesday and Friday 9:00 AM                                  
Friday—Adoration  9:30AM-6:30PM 

St. Thomas a’Becket                                                                      
Tuesday    7:00PM                         
Wednesday and Thursday  9:00AM                        
Wednesday—Adoration             1 0:00AM-5:00PM 

Resurrection                                                                              
Tuesday and Friday  8:30AM                             
Thursday—Adoration  2:00PM-6:30PM 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 
 

 
 
 
June 17  Romulus Albu (1985) 
  Mary Ann Miller (1988) 
  Jane Borke (2001) 
  Roger Grzymala (2006) 
  Odulia Santos (2010) 
  Sharon Bodick (2011) 
       
June 18  Herbeert Hedlund (1991) 
  Pauline Pardy (2002) 
  Robert Offman (2003) 
  Carl Bartosek (2007) 
      
   
June 19  Anna Nalepa (1983)  
  Marie Burczyk (2002) 
  Carol Cardenas (2005) 
   
June 20  Virginia Walsh (1995) 
  Irene Cuptz (1998) 
  Sylvester A. Noetzel, Sr. (1998) 
  Aleksander Pouch (2002) 
      
   
June 21  James Jones (2001) 
  Thomas Bernhardt (2006) 
  Irene Gondek (2006) 
      
   
June 22  Elaine Weiss (1999) 
  Raymond Marsh (2004) 
 
June 23  William Mathews  (1996) 

      

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

*Susan Aho 
*Richard Bargowski 
Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn 
*Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Fr. George Charnley 
*Rick Cigile 
Angela Colon 
*Sonia Culver 
Ginny Cummins 
*Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
*Donald Dennington 
*Pat Dennington 
Urbano Domingo 
*Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
*Karen Holmes 
*Dawn Johnson 
*Brittany Kipfmiller 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
*Noreen Lauster 
*Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
*Liz Lopez 
Frank Luedtke 
 

Norm Mientkiewicz   
Lindsay Miller 
*Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
*Robert Naumoff 
*John Neault 
Dan O’Brien 
Justin Paffenroth 
*John Predmesky 
William Premin 
Dan Prichard 
*Holly Ranta 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
*Marti Ruedger 
Kay Ruth 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
*Pat Shankie 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
*Patricia Solodon 
*Monteen Stafiej 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
*Peter Young 
*Charlotte Zub 
 
 
*Indicates parishioner 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Drew Butler 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Capt. Justin Foley 

Sgt. Forney 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

SN Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

SPC John Edward Watkins 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday Mass or know of someone who is?   

At this time, we are also looking for SJN parishioners who would like to 
help with this transportation.   

If interested in helping or in need of a ride, contact Randy Martin at    
rem7662@aol.com or at 734-455-7662. 

 



 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish Page 12 

Vocations Chalice 

A Program of Awareness                         

and Prayer for Vocations 

The Vocations Chalice is a tangible 
way of increasing awareness of      
vocations to the priesthood, the        
permanent deaconate, and the          
consecrated life.  Images create        
attitudes, and attitudes lead to          
actions.  Children will be asking       
questions and more people will be   
talking about vocations, and the       
priesthood, in particular.   

 

To sign up to host the Vocations                 
Chalice, please email your request to: 

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us 

 

St. John Neumann Parish gratefully         

acknowledges 

 
Mel and Rosario Munoz 

 

For hosting the Chalice and Praying           
for Vocations this past week in their    

home! 
 

 

 

 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to 
talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask ques-
tions, and support through your grieving  process. It is 
for people who have lost someone  in their lives.  All are  
welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call 
Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   please call 
Regina Adams for an appointment at  313-268-6951.         

 

My name is Matthew Kurt.   I am currently a life scout in Troop 
743 and I am starting a diaper drive for AAA Crisis Pregnancy 
Center for my Eagle Scout project.  If you could please put any 
new diapers that you wish to donate in the box outside of the 
gathering area labeled “Diaper Drive.”  The boxes will be in the 
welcoming area from June 2 through June 16.  AAA Crisis         
Pregnancy Center supports women with unplanned                  
pregnancies.  These diapers will help AAA continue this              
important work.  If you have any questions, please contact me 
at  matthew.kurt@gmail.com.  Thank you for your support. 

Please remember in your prayers this week the 
souls of: 

          Alphonse Guczynski 

             Lisa McMaster 

   Shirley “Anne” Theisen 

 

Walking In New LifeWalking In New LifeWalking In New LifeWalking In New Life    

Thank You                                                      
To all who helped prepare food and or served the      
funeral refreshments for the family and friends of 

     

                  Alphonse Gurczynski 

         Lisa McMaster 

NEXT SUNDAY, JUNE 23 FOLLOWING THE 10:30am LITURGY JOIN YOUR                 
FELLOW PARISHIONERS IN THE ASSEMBLY HALL TO WISH DONNA AND MARY 

BEST WISHES AS THEY VENTURE ON TO NEW BEGINNINGS!!                                                  

DONNA WILL BE RETIRING FROM HER ROLE AS DRE                             
AND PURSUING SOME OF HER MANY DREAMS.     

MARY WILL BE LEAVING THE OUTSIDE WORK FORCE                                      
TO PURSUE HER DREAMS OF A ‘STAY-AT-HOME’ MOM. 


